



## GRANDIOSE Utterings of MONACO SOUTH

The Optimist Club of Monaco South - Denver, Colorado 

Colo.-Wyo. District Volume 1, Number 2 October 12, 1984

Denver, Colorado October 12, 1984

President Bob banged the bell to lead us off. Dave Butler gave a great opening prayer and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

## Guests

Three poltergist types wandered among us and looking so good; only later did we discover that they really weren't so handsomely goolish creatures from the Twilight Zone - only Oscar, Carl Burgess, and Curt Lorensen. The unofficial poll among the waitresses was that they looked better with masks on. Ron Cisco, of the Cherry Creek Club graced our presence and invited us to an interclub luncheon on October 17 at Canton Landing - 11:30 at \$10.00 each. Lets try to be there.

District Board Meeting - John Young had the pleasure of announcing that we had 7 in attendance, incoming Presidents or V.P.s from our Zone at the affair in Breckenridge. Good show, guys.

Club Board Meeting - At the first Board meeting of the new year, it was determined that a print-out of the budget would be sent out to all members with this bulletin.

Citizenship Awards - Charlie Korsoski and Paul Barnard were at Southmoor on Tuesday, and the Mt. Rushmore project that was such a success last year will also be on this year's agenda.

Golf Results - Columbus Day Classic - The team of Frank Middleton, Curt Lorensen, Joe Marci, Coy Horton, and Ron Cisco (Past President of the Cherry Creek Luncheon Club) won the tournament with a 68. The second place team, led by Pat Bush, finished with a 69 - Todd Olson's group - 70 - and John Young's quartet with a 72. Driving and other awards went to Gordon Pierce, a guest of John's, John Wallingford, a guest of Joe's, Ron Cisco and Curt Lorensen. Our next tournament is scheduled for October 26 at Fitzsimons (Montview at Peoria). Call Joe Marci at 771-3748 if you'd like to play.

Membership. Six new members to be inducted next week. This is certainly a good start for what our club must always be aware of - involving new members in club activities so that they become more than just members - and working with our existing membership to learn what their specific interests are and how they can be channeled into club service activities, social concerns and interests, and - ? - you name it. Involvement keeps a member active and interested in Optimism. So, lets all think about what each of us cna do, realize what each of us is interested in doing, and try to have everyone doing something.

Haunted House - Tom Mauro heading this up. See calendar in last Week' GUMS. Curt Jefferies passed around a sign-up sheet. Get your <u>Square Dance</u> tickets from Dr. Ed Fankhauser for October 20. <u>Arapahoe Little League</u> - Bill Swigert needs help for laying pipe on the the 13th - that's tomorrow. <u>Don't Forget</u> - the best way to get your pet project before the club is to be at the monthly Board meeting at Bob Hugo's. Everyone's attendance is welcome.

Dues and Meals - Joe reminded us all about outstanding dues and meals payments. In so many words he indicated, "Perhaps you'd like Big Angelo to come around and shave your face with a rusty sardine can lid. Maybe your kids, too, eh? And then, again, perhaps not. Perhaps your check is in your pocket or already in the mail. If so, please disregard this notice. Cordially yours, Joe, your friend and treasurer.

Program - In lieu of the presence of the scheduled speaker, Bob allowed some of our newer members to tell something about themselves. Bob Avery, we found out, is a manager and agent for Transamerica Insurance. Bill Anderson, a CPA, went through school with his wife and a person known as "John Young". We won't ever refer to you by your nickname, John, as you requested. However, I've heard some nicknames much worse than your's. Mine, for example, which I pray will never be known to the members of this club. Tom Hendrickson is from San Francisco and is with the MBA program at D. U. He is a musician and a former loan officer and former life insurance salesman. Bob Novinger was born in Missouri, raised in the fair land of Iowa (known to all you Iowa afficionados as the "Hawkeye State"), and a former employee of Merchantile Bank of Canada. Bob is now primarily a real estate tycoon and is married to Tracy, who he says is from Aruba. Tracy and I went to school together in Aruba, and she is the only person alive who knows my nickname. No, Aruba is not a suburb of Aurora. It is an island( pronounced eyelland) off the coast of Venezuela in the Western Antilles. Tracy, being an Aruban, always pronounced the island as "Izland," as I remember. Finally, Ron Cisco talked about Excelsior Girls School and how we might become involved. Ron will work with John Young on this.

## PROGRAM CALENDAR

October 19	Steve Katzman, Candidate for State Legislature - On Juvenile Crime (Are they one and the same?)
October 26	Betty Neale, State Representative
November 9	Herk Koranski - International Education
November 17	Basketball - Cherry Creek Middle School

Bob Hugo Joe Marci Tom Mauro Ralph Pederson Pat Bush	President Secy/Treasurer Vice President Vice President Past President	758-9409 771-3748 751-9300 759-3384 750-9409
Terry Miller	Newsletter	759-2943

## BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Dave Butler	Carl Burgess
Russ Paul	Mark Campbell
Al Brunner	Bill Swigert
*	

*		*
*	MEETING PLACE	*
*	H H H I I I I O I D I D I	*
*	AZAR's 7105 East Hampden Ave.	*
*	DENVER, COLORADO	*
*	Every FRIDAY morning at 7:00 A.M.	*
*	Every reibir morning do	*

OPTIMIS, TO THE PROPERTY OF TH



The Grandiose Utterings (USPS 401 730) is published weekly for \$2.00 per year by Monaco South Optimists. Postmaster: Send address change form 3579 to:
Joe Marci 4173 So. Rosemary Way Denver, CO 80237

SECOND CLASS POSTAGE PAID AT DENVER, COLO.